DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
MINISTERE DES AFFAIRES EXTERIEURES

September 13, 1985.

VISIT OF THE BRITISH FOREIGN AND COMMONWEALTH SECRETARY

The Right Honourable Joe Clark, Secretary of
State for External Affairs, announced today that Sir
Geoffrey Howe, the British Foreign and Commonwealth
Secretary, will visit Canada, September 27 and 28, 1985.
Sir Geoffrey will be accompanied by Lady Howe.

Frequent ministerial level political
consultations between Canada and the UK are a continuing
demonstration of the depth and substance of our relation-
ship. Sir Geoffrey will visit Ottawa at the invitation
of Mr. Clark after attending the regular session of the
UNGA. Their meeting will expand upon the on-going
consultative process concerning the rapidly evolving
international situation.
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